
Autumn Term 1 

October2023 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
It has been an absolute delight to welcome all our children back into our school this term, espe-
cially all new families who have joined the community. The enthusiasm,  
energy and positivity they have returned with has been infectious and we are all so  
excited about the year ahead and the possibilities of what we can achieve.  

Nightingale Celebrates great results in 2023! 

At end of last the academic year, we shared and celebrated among the staff the  
successes we had seen in the outcomes of all our children. We saw on average attainment 

increases of 10% compared to the previous year. Even better, our Year 6 SAT results in Maths improved by 17% - we 
were delighted and know that these great results will well support our children who have now moved onto secondary 
school. The challenge now is to continue the rise in our data; with a dedicated and skilful team leading the learning of 
our children, we feel confident that our data will continue to rise.     

Meet the New Teacher Event 

We know so many of you, like us, appreciated the welcome into your child’s new classroom to meet the team. It was 
lovely to see so many of you and hope you enjoyed the time with your child’s class teacher as well as time to look 
through your child’s books. It is well known that engagement with your child’s learning is crucial to their success at 
school which spurs us on to connect with you in any way we can. Our Meet the New Teacher event, Parents evening 
and parent workshops are all ways that we endeavour to do this. 

Building Works      

Recent weeks have been noisy inside as our contractors concentrate on the external features. We have significant 
work being carried out on our hall and the Year 4/5 lobby area which we’re hoping will be  
completed over the half term.  

 We are not able to open the key stage 1 playground yet as there’s still cladding works to be completed. Following this, 
we are having a canopy installed to the length of the building and new paving.  

You may have also noticed tarmac lifting on the playground due to the heavy loads that have crossed it to enter the 
compound area. The contractors will be patching this up with a longer-term plan to have the whole playground  
resurfaced before our ground source heat pump is installed. Yes we’ve had further approvals for works to make our 
building more sustainable! We are extremely grateful! Next summer, the field will be lifted to install a horizontal ground 
source heat pump the size of a football pitch. This does mean further disruption to our playing and sporting areas but 
it’ll be worth it and we will have the full use of the rest of our grounds that have been occupied by our contractors.   
Swimming 

With Nightingale’s pool closed due to the exorbitant cost in its running, our Year 4s have been walking down to Places 
Leisure Centre every Tuesday afternoon to enjoy developing their water competencies. We have two groups already 
in the ‘big pool’ making the most of the deep end and length of the pool while those that need to build their confidence, 
are enjoying the safety of the shallow pool to master their swimming strokes.  

The Year 4 cohort are loving this with the vast majority saying they prefer it to the lessons they have had in NPS’s 
pool.    

 

 

 



 

Compassion 

Over recent weeks we have been thinking about the value of compassion. Together we have been learning ways to 
show compassion which include: 

 

Caring for yourself and your body inside and out; 

Being kind and gentle; 

Understanding the difficulties others face; 

     Caring for the Earth and the environment by being mindful and not wasteful about what we use and how we throw 
things away. 

 

From the Harvest offerings, to Jeans for Genes, The Rotary Shoebox Scheme (coming soon) and individual examples 
like Mrs Prince wanting to raise money to make our adventure playground fully accessible to all at NPS, modelling how 
compassion can be extended beyond the classrooms. This week, when I was showing a visitor round the school for  
prospective school places, they commented on how polite our children were as children walked ‘Fantastically’ around 
the school holding doors open, saying hello and even offering a chair to sit down on to join in with the lessons.  

 

Over recent weeks, we have all been striving to show compassion such as: 

 

Invite someone new to play with you 

Tidy up without being asked 

Thank an adult for helping you 

Say something kind to a classmate 

Write a kind note for someone in your family 

Say sorry if you’ve done something wrong 

Ask someone if they need help 

Let someone go in front of you in the line 

Smile at someone 

 

These small acts all help us live well together and we hope these have been extended home!   

 

As we move through this half term, we hope that you have felt welcomed and well supported by our team here at  
Nightingale. It is amazing that so many fantastic learning and opportunities have happened already this academic year 
and we look forward to more.   

 

Thank you, as always, for your ongoing support, kindness and compassion as we work together to improve the learning 
of all our children over the coming months. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs Hannah Beckett 

Headteacher 

 



 

 

Nightingale Noticeboard 

November 
1st Nov Year 5 Antarctic Explorer visitor 

2nd Nov Year R Autumn Watch Day 

3rd Nov Year 3 Trip to Butser Farm 

3rd Nov PTA Firework Night Event 

3rd Nov Family Links Nurturing Programme (5 of 10) 

6th Nov Year 3 Autumn Watch Day 

6th Nov Phonics Workshop — 14:30 —15:00 

8th Nov Year 1 Autumn Watch Day 

9th Nov Autumn Watch Day 

10th Nov Rememberance Day 

10th Nov Year 2 Autumn Watch Day 

10th Nov Family Links Nurturing Programme (6 of 10) 

15th Nov School Photographer  

16th Nov Bags2School — PTA 

16th Nov Nasal Flu vaccination 

17th Nov Family Links Nurturing Programme (7 of 10) 

24th Nov Year 4 Milestones Museum Trip 

24th Nov Family Links Nurturing Programme (8 of 10) 

October 
23 - 27 Oct Half Term 

30th Oct 1st day back after half term 

30th Oct Year 4 Autumn Watch Day 

December 

1st Dec Family Links Nurturing Programme ( 9 of 10) 

1st Dec Xmas Disco 

7th Dec Year R Vision, Height & Weight  - School Nursing team 

8th Dec Family Links Nurturing Programme (10 of 10) 

8th Dec PTA Xmas Gift Shop 

8th,11th,12th  Dec Year 6 Bikeability 

18 Dec - 1st Jan Christmas Holiday 
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Attendance corner 

As a nation, we are struggling to see school attendance rates rise to those we were achieving prior to the 

Covid pandemic.  

The Department for Education (DfE) asked the Government and the Department for Health to provide 

schools with a clinical and public health perspective on mild illnesses and school attendance.  

All schools then received a letter, in which stated that: there is wide agreement among health  

professionals and educational professionals that school attendance is vital to the life chances of children 

and young people. Being in school improves health, wellbeing, and socialisation throughout the life course.  

The greatest benefits come from children and young people attending school regularly. 

They then went onto say: It is usually appropriate for parents and carers to send their children to school 

with mild respiratory illnesses. This would include general cold symptoms: a minor cough, runny nose, or 

sore throat. However, children should not be sent to school if they have a temperature of 38°C or above. 

Finally, they asked that schools share the NHS ‘Is my child too ill for school?’ guidance which can be 

found via the link.  

As a school, we are in a fairly strong position at this time, especially when compared to this time last year, 
when our whole school attendance was just 96.1%. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/








Thank you to everyone that donated cakes or 
came to our coffee afternoon. We raised £147.  

AFTERNOON 

 



  
   

 

Bailey in Sparrow class, has been 
awarded Coaches player &  
Parents player this term for BTC 
U8 Cobras.  

Congratulations Bailey! 

 

Well done to Lilly in 
Owl Class who has 
grown some lovely 
carrots in the school 
allotment.   

Well done to Madison in Wagtail class for taking the school values beyond 
the gate. She attended a 24hour dance-a-thon for the charity shelter. She 
spent 2 hours dancing, helping younger children and even the mascot  
Minion when he fell over.    

Through our values of Respect, Courage, Compassion and Friendship, we learn 

to Inspire to Aspire.   

Evelyn in Owl Class  
become a Sixer at Brownies & started her Royal Ballet 

training journey in September. 

                       Well Done Evelyn 

 
James from Kingfisher Class 
completed his 1st Summer 

Reading challenge.  
Well Done James 

Maggie in Jackdaw class was  
awarded a special certificate by Sherborne House, 
whilst playing for the school football 
team, for demonstrating one of their 
schools 'golden threads'. She has 

also been awarded a medal for play-
ing for her Whiteley Wanderers U8 

team.  
Well Done Maggie 



Nightingale Primary School After School Clubs 
Club 

  
Day Dates Year 

Groups 
Costs Contact Details 

Nightinglee  Monday  

3.20 – 4.15  

1st session 18th September 

Last session 4
th
 December 

2023 (Excluding half term, 
any bank holidays & inset 
days).  

Year 2 to 6  Free  nightinglee sign up form  

Integr8 Dance Wednesday  1st session 13th September  
Last  session 6th Dec 2023 
(Excluding half term, any bank 
holidays & Inset days) 

Year 3 to 6  £6 per 
session 

will@integr8dance.com  

Tel 01962 808398  

Integr8 Dance  Thursday  1st session 14th September  
Last  session 7th Dec 2023 
(Excluding half term, any bank 
holidays & Inset days) 

Year R*, 1, & 
2 
(*from Oct 
half term) 

£6 per 
session 

will@integr8dance.com  

Tel 01962 808398  

Computer  
Explorers 

Monday  1st session 11th September  

Last  session 4
th
 Dec 2023 

(Excluding half term, any 
bank holidays & Inset days) 

Year 1,2 & 
3  

£7.50 
per ses-
sion  

southamp-
ton@computerxplorers.co.uk 

Tel:  02381 940006 

Computer  
Explorers 

Tuesday  1
st
 session 12th September  

Last  session 5
th
 Dec 2023 

(Excluding half term, any 
bank holidays & Inset days) 

Year 4, 5 & 
6  

£7.50 
per  
session  

southamp-

ton@computerxplorers.co.uk 

Tel:  02381 940006 

Coach Jake 
Gymnastics  

Tuesday 

3.20 – 4.20  

1
st
 session 12th September  

Last  session 5
th
 Dec 2023 

(Excluding half term, any 
bank holidays & Inset days) 

Year 1 to 6  £7 per 
session 
or £75 

per term 

jg7coaching@gmail.com  

Coach Jake – 
Boys football  

Wednes-

day 

3.20 – 4.20  

1
st
 session 13th September  

Last  session 6
th
 Dec 2023 

(Excluding half term, any 

bank holidays & Inset days) 

 

Year 1 to 6  £4 per 
session 
£48 per 
term  

jg7coaching@gmail.com  

Coach Jake – 
Cricket  

Thursday 

3.20 – 4.20  

1
st
 session 14th September  

Last  session 7
th
 Dec 2023 

(Excluding half term, any 
bank holidays & Inset days) 

Year 1 to 6  £4 per 
session 
£48 per 
term  

jg7coaching@gmail.com  

Coach Jake – 
Girls football  

Thursday 

3.20 – 4.20  

1
st
 session 14th September  

Last  session 7th Dec 2023 

(Excluding half term, any 
bank holidays & Inset days) 

Year 1 to 6  £4 per 
session 
£48 per 

term  

jg7coaching@gmail.com  

Coach Jake – 
Multisports  

Friday 

3.20 – 4.20  

1
st
 session 15th September  

Last  session 8
th
 Dec 2023 

(Excluding half term, any 

bank holidays & Inset days) 

 (Excluding half term, any 
bank holidays & Inset days)  

Year 1 to 6  £4 per 
session 
£48 per 

term  

jg7coaching@gmail.com  

Junior  
Advuntures 
Group (JAGS)  
Afterschool 
Care  

Daily    £13 per 
session  

Tel:  0333 5771533 

hello@junioradventuresgroup.co.uk. 

https://forms.gle/JFmV1wzeDJnLNWML9
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